East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - 14th December 2009.   

	
	
	Action

	
	Present: Ernie Williams (in the Chair), John Woodall, Pauline Olivant, Derek Gale, David Olivant, Sean      Harrington, Mike Gardner, Bob Haskins, Hilary Palmer, and Bob Alderson. 
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	Apologies for Absence  Received from Ian Whitehead, Ranald Macdonald, and Steve Kimberley 
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	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 19th  October 2009 - approved
Website version of minutes - No amendments required. Publish on EMOA website.

Urgent matters arising from the minutes 

(i) Vacancies for Treasurer and Vice Chairman still exist. Current DVO treasurer will consider the role in the future when DVO duties are completed.

Matters arising from the minutes:
(i) Secretary’s Activity Report - circulated to members prior to the meeting. Agreed to publish in EMEWS
Correspondence - none received
Entitlement of second claim Club members
BO data base permits membership of only one open club. A member of a closed club can also be a local member of an open club. Those who are members of one open club can be listed on the data base of another club for communications purposes.

Appointment of Controllers
(i) EMOA training day on November 7th had 44 attending - well done to all involved.

(ii) Graham Watson (LEI) and Ranald Macdonald (DVO) approved as Grade 2 Controllers: 

(iii) New grade 3 controllers were appointed as follows: David Cooke NOC, Mark Foxwell LEI, Bob Haskins LEI, Tony Horsewill NOC, Jonathan May LOG, Richard Robinson NOC, and Steve Wright NOC. Some new controllers are less experienced and will need mentoring initially. 

(iv) EMOA training day to be repeated in 15 - 18 months time.

EMOA grants awarded since last meeting - None
LEI request grant towards National Coaching Conference for one attendee.  Agreed 50% contribution.

Some of the EMOA squad have still not had grants paid because of shortage of bank funds.

Treasurer’s Report 

(a) Dave Bennett paid in the replacement loan-repayment cheque from DVO 10th Dec. He will let us know when any cheques people are holding onto can be paid in. See also note 9(i) below
(b) The 60 day notice Scottish Widows account is now closed. It was initially closed in error by Scottish Widows, but we would have had to close it anyway because of our current shortage of funds. We still have an instant access Scottish Widows account, with contains the minimum balance of £100. 

(c) The next grant payment from Sport England will be needed during February at the latest or we will run out of funds again. The paperwork for the grant claim is with Derek. 

(d) The insurers have settled the claim for the loss at an LEI event on 30 April and  for the loss at an LEI event on 26 September, but will not pay until they have a copy of the invoice for the replacement equipment. Derek to purchase the replacements. 

(e) Some funds from the Junior Squad building society account are due to be transferred to the main bank account, as the junior squad are subsidising the cost of their new kit. In order to do this, Robert Parkinson is going to arrange for him to be the signatory on this account instead of Hilary Palmer. 

(f) At the start of the financial year there were still 31 tops held in stock, total value £1350. As this is quite a significant amount, they probably ought to be insured. Richard Robinson is checking whether they are covered by a home insurance policy. 

(g) The responsibility for insurance of the satellite club's SI kit is unclear. EMOA have paid to insure all of it, but Derek thinks that DVO may also have insured the Buxton kit, and is checking  

(h) Cheque for CVHF for the room hire being sent to John Woodall.
(i) Agreed that in future Clubs and Associations should not act as ‘banker’ for accommodation for VHI event.  John Woodall to raise with BO Board.

(j) Hilary - Hilary reported that Sport Coach UK have supported Richard Robinson (NOC) in his Level 4 Coaching Award .

Fixtures

(a) General

(i) Latest fixtures list was circulated by Ian. The validity of this list was questioned as dates for two December 2009 events were wrong and Walesby 2009 and 2010 not listed as EMOA League events. Bob to ask Ian where information is sourced.
(ii) Ian coordinates Level 2 events, but there is a need to coordinate EMOA League events - Bob to raise with Ian.

(iii) Some NOC events not on the list - but they are also missing from BO Fixtures list. These are:

· Jan 17th 2010 Rufford CP Local event

· 20 Feb 2010 Silverhill Local event
· 27th March Brierley Local event

 (b) Future Major Events in EMOA

(i) Longshaw/Eyam VHI event was excellent. Potential loss of £700 for the weekend.

(ii)        21.3.2010 Midland Area Championships - LEI - fees will be similar to those charged for 2009 Midlands Championships (WCH -Beaudesert) as high fixed costs for event include access, car parking, BO levies, offset litho printing and toilet hire.
(iii)      16.11.2011 CSCF. DVO No issues to report.
(iv)      2013 British Schools Championships in EMOA
(v)       2013 YBT Final in EMOA - Clubs to consider hosting.

EMOA League
(a) EMOA League 2009 - 2 events to go. Agreed presentations to be at Allestree on Feb 14th.
(b) EMOA League 2010 - now 15 events with 8 to count.
Reports from Formal Delegates and Correspondent Members.

(a) Coaching - committee met 7th November. 
· New UK CC Level 2 Qualification now endorsed.  2 Pilot courses have been completed.

· UK CC Steering Group now disbanded. Coaching Committee now responsible for all coaching qualifications.

· New draft risk assessment forms developed, BO referred to Insurers and comment awaited. Coaching activities will use this new format pro tem.
(b) Rules Group 
The most recent meeting of Rules Group was on 28th November 2009. The first part of the lengthy meeting discussed a request from Neil Cameron seeking a response to a set of questions re the role of Rules Group and interaction with other Groups and Committees. The remainder of the meeting was revision and editing of draft Rules, Appendices, Competition Rules and Event Guidelines. Individual members of Rules Group were actioned to oversee the completion of specific documents prior to the deadline of 7th December in order that they could be submitted for the approval of the Board on 10th December 2009. At the Board meeting twenty-one of the documents - British Orienteering Rules 2010, Appendices C, F, G and I, Event Guidelines A, B, C, D, E and G, and Competition Rules A, B, C, D, E, F, G, H, I and J - were approved for publication after each had been formatted into the 'in-house style' used for all British Orienteering publications at National Office, with two further documents - Appendices B and K - to be approved upon completion by a designated member of Rules Group who is also a member of the Board. All of these documents, with the exception of the Competition Rules, are to be effective from 1st January 2010. The Competition Rules, together with other documents requiring revision and editing and for completion in the course of 2010, are to be effective from 1st January 2011.

(c) Map Group - British Orienteering Rules 2010 Appendix H (mapping) is in draft at present.  An Integrated Action Plan for Mapping is in draft form, and the objective is to raise mapping standards.

(d) International - Papers were to go to John Palmer and Richard Robinson.  John did not receive for last meeting. Bob to check with BO why they have ignored our request.
(e) Elite - No meeting.  Some e-mails about FCC final in future.
(f)  Senior -.No meeting. 
(g) Junior - Meet 9th January 2010. Changes to YBT - possibly drop 20’s out of competition  - try to get heats on same day Nationally.  Pauline needs clubs to confirm to her who the appropriate contacts are to receive information about Junior Competitions Group.
(h) National Forest - No report
(i)  BO Board Meeting - Minutes of meeting on December 10th will be posted on BO website.

· Made slow progress on Detail from Events Committee, terms of reference etc.
· AGM issues discussed. AGM in Barnstaple (see upcoming Focus)

· Annual subs and levies - no decisions made yet.

Development Reports

  (a) BO Development Committee - 
· Next meeting on 30th January, Derek Gale to attend.  
· Derek commented on a recent document re ‘Services to Orienteering Awards’ did not include anyone from EMOA. Need to be proactive and make recommendations.
 (b) Satellite Clubs Project

· Buxton, West Notts, and Bassetlaw in operation.
· Derby starts Jan 2010, Chesterfield has had initial meetings with partners, and Bramcote to be established in 2010.
EMEWS 
· Next edition No 227 to be issued at Bagworth 17th January.
· Agreed No 228 will go out electronically via clubs who have e-mail addresses. Clubs to let Mike have recipient officers for this. Clubs to provide hard copy to members with no internet access.

Electronic Punching

· Insurers have agreed replacement of 4 boxes.

· NOC are bidding for a grant to kit them out with a half set of equipment. 

· When all clubs have equipment the Derek will act as coordinator for equipment for Regional events.

Website - No discussion
Any Other Business - None
Dates of Future Meetings: February 22nd  2010, April 19th 2010 at Clifton Village Hall at 7.30 pm
	3. Bob Alderson to inform webmaster.
4(b) Mike Gardner
7(ii) (iii)  Ernie Williams to inform controllers
8. LEI
9(c) Derek Gale
9(d)  Derek Gale
9(g)  Derek Gale
9(i) John Woodall
10(a)(i) Bob Alderson
10(a)(ii) Bob Alderson

10(a)(iii) All to note
10(b)(v) Clubs

12(d) Bob Alderson

12(g) Clubs

13(a) All

14. Mike Gardner and Clubs
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